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July 30, 2021 
 
Colorado Springs City Council 
107 North Nevada Avenue, Suite 300 
Colorado Springs, CO  80903 
 
 
Dear City Council Members, 
 

The Pikes Peak Marathon organization stages four popular and demanding running races. Our 
mission statement is to provide exceptional races in outstanding venues that promote health and 
physical fitness, and gives back to the communities and environments in which they occur. As many of 
the local runners use and train on the trails in the Colorado Springs area, they have greatly benefited in 
using the 66 parks and 50 miles of trails provided by the TOPS program.  

 
The Pikes Peak Marathon organization appreciates all that the TOPS program has been able to 

provide for the citizens and visitors of Colorado Springs. However, there is a critical need for increased 
funding in order to better facilitate a more proactive, sustainable, and strategic approach to the city’s 
park portfolio.  

 
Colorado Springs is increasingly known for its spectacular parks and scenery. Our economy 

thrives on the tourism attracted to our famous parks, as well as our events held in these special places. 
With the increase in popularity and population, there is even a greater need for open space acquisitions. 
However, let us also make sure that these acquisitions are properly fund for their timely development 
and ongoing maintenance.  

 
We encourage you to support the tax increase being proposed by Colorado Springs Parks, 

Recreation and Cultural Services. The large number of TOPS acquisitions recently added to the city’s 
portfolio will greatly benefit from an increase in funding support and help to ensure that these become 
the amazing public properties envisioned when acquired. 

 
We are fortunate to live in a beautiful place and enjoy exceptional world-famous parks. Let’s be 

sure that General Palmer’s vision that began with him donating many of these, can continue and also 
include our ability to support these in the way that they deserve. 

 
We appreciate your consideration and all you do on behalf of the City of Colorado Springs.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
Ron Ilgen 
President, Pikes Peak Marathon, Inc. 
Former Chair of the Colorado Springs Parks Recreation and Cultural Services Advisory Board 
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Your Source for All Things Pickleball in the Pikes Peak Region 

 

 Pikes Peak Pickleball Association 
www.pikespeakpickleball.com 

 

 

         

 
            
Karen Palus         August 3, 2021 
Director 
City of Colorado Springs Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services 
1401 Recreation Way 
Colorado Springs, Colorado 80905 
 
Dear Karen, 
 
The Pikes Peak Pickleball Association (PPPA) supports the TOPS initiative to increase the rate of 
sales and use tax dedicated to trails, open space, and parks from its current rate of .1% to 
.2%.  The purpose of this increase includes developing and maintaining parks which directly 
benefits the members of our pickleball community. Pike Peak Pickleball Association’s 
nonprofit mission is to promote pickleball in El Paso County and this TOPS initiative will help 
ensure that the city parks in which we play the sport we love are preserved and expanded.  
Thank you for all the hard work your organization does to beautify and maintain the city of 
Colorado Springs. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joe Johnson 
President of the Board of Directors 
Pikes Peak Pickleball Association  



 

 

 

 

 

We advocate for the creation and conservation of an interconnected network of 

trails, parks and open spaces across the Pikes Peak region. 

 

     The Trails and Open Space Board of Directors unanimously supported the TOPS ballot 
initiative under consideration by the Colorado Springs City Council.  
The Board vote took place at our July 28th meeting. 
     During TOSC's last strategic planning session 5 years ago, increased public funding to support 
acquisition, development and maintenance for city parks, trails and open spaces was declared a 
top  organizational priority. Since that time TOSC staff and Board have been actively preparing 
the community for this opportunity with support for two surveys, eliminating the 30-word limit 
and providing ongoing TOPS information to our members, partners and residents of the region - 
highlighting successes and identifying needs. From the very beginning Trust for Public Land was 
a key partner. Their advice and experience with similar ballot measures proved to be 
indispensable. 
     TOSC hired a consultant to create a "TOPS Briefing Book" that provided background and 
made the case for an extension and increase. We then brought members of the community 
together in small groups to get their input and garner their support. 
     With the support of the TOPS Working Committee, Parks Advisory Board, Mayor and 
members of City Council, we are convinced this is our opportunity to take this initiative to 
voters in November and not only secure the future of TOPS for the next 20 years, but also 
honor and continue the vision set down by our Founder 150 years ago.  
 
 
Susan Davies 
Susan Davies, Executive Director 

Trails and Open Space Coalition 



Andrew, 
 
Please pass this along...I hope it helps. 
 
I am the President of the Pikes Peak Catamounts Hockey Association in Colorado Springs.  I 
am writing to lend my support to the TOPS Ballot Item concerning Sertich Ice Center. 
 
Sertich was built in 1975 (my oldest son played for Doherty HS in the mid 1990's, and Sertich 
still looks the same today!!) and looks it's age.  The staff at Sertich does a fabulous job in 
maintaining this old facility meaning minimal downtime, and the unimaginable task of scheduling 
ice.   
 
Besides being old, it has also outgrown its capacity.  It may have been fine in 1975, but not today.  At a 
minimum a second sheet of ice SHOULD be added.  The building addition could be a steel building to 
minimize building costs that can be used for the actual rink. 
 
I'm beyond sure that that Sertich would have no problems selling ice time.   
 
It may not hurt to have Parks Management personnel tour the Denver area rinks and compare 

them to Sertich.  Again, at a minimum a second sheet of ice at Sertich is desperately needed. 
 
Feel free to contact me should you have question or comments. 
 
Regards, 
 
Joe Seiberlich, President  
Pikes Peak Catamounts Hockey Association  
Jrseiberlich@q.com  
Ppchpresident@gmail.com  
719-640-6910  
 

mailto:Jrseiberlich@q.com
mailto:Ppchpresident@gmail.com








Dear Members of the TOPS Working Committee and Parks Advisory Board -- 

 

I am writing to you today about your chance -- probably for the last time -- to 
weigh in on a proposed ballot measure to both extend the life of the current 
TOPS program and to double its level of funding.  While on the face of it, both 
extension of TOPS and increased funding would seem to be no-brainers, 
there are several important issues which I believe require further examination.  
 

But first -- and by way of introduction for those of us who don't know each 
other (and many of us do know each other) -- let me start with a few words of 
personal history.  I have been involved in parks and open space issues here 
in Colorado Springs for nearly 25 years -- starting with the effort to save the 
then Stratton land as the first TOPS open space purchase.  This led to two 
terms each on the TOPS Working Committee and Parks Board -- experiences 
I found both enjoyable and rewarding -- as I hope you do.  I have also done 
stints on the boards of the Garden of the Gods Foundation and Trails and 
Open Space Coalition.  More recently I played leadership roles in the fight 
against the City/Broadmoor "Strawberry Fields" land exchange and the 
subsequent "Protect our Parks" (POPS) ballot initiative to require voter 
approval for any such exchanges in the future.  As I am sure you know, we 
lost on the first and won on the second. 
 

I am a strong believer in and supporter of the TOPS program.  Very simply. I 
think it is the best thing Colorado Springs has done for itself in the last half 
century.  Compared to other Front Range communities, we started late and 
still lag far behind most of our neighbors to the north in total acres of open 
space land preserved.  That said, we have had some spectacular success 
stories thanks to TOPS.  I would not, for example, trade the Red Rock Canyon 
Open Space for the entire City for Champions extravaganza.  
 

Thus, at this point, it would seem to make sense to extend and even increase 
funding for TOPS.  Unfortunately, I believe there are some major flaws in the 
ballot language now before you -- ballot language now presumably in its final 
form.  I also believe there were serious flaws in the process which produced 
this language.  The process started with a "commission" of "stakeholders" 
convened by then City Council President Richard Skorman.  This was a great 
idea.  The group of about two dozen community leaders and park and open 
space advocates met virtually five times and were beginning to focus on some 
specific ballot language when the process was ended.  I know there were 
several members of what might be called the "advocates" side who felt they 
group really needed to have at least one more meeting to try to 
reach  consensus on what language to put forward.  This didn't happen.  I will 



attach with this email draft language done by former TOPS WC Chair Bill 
Koerner that was favored by a number of the advocates.  Instead, what is now 
before you is language drafted entirely by city parks and legal staff. 
 

So, what is the problem?  My biggest issue -- one I know others share -- is 
that the language is totally open-ended.  TOPS money could be spent for 
almost anything the parks department does.  What is before you now is 
essentially a measure to make up the post-2008 "Great Recession" deficit in 
the parks budget riding on the good name and reputation of TOPS.  Is this a 
bad thing?  Probably not -- but it isn't TOPS as we have known it.  TOPS was 
first and foremost envisioned as an open space acquisition program -- 
together with smaller funding components for the development of new trails 
and parks.  Yes, 2% was taken off the top for "admin" and ordinance's 
language does include "stewardship" in the 60% allotment for open 
space.  However, at that time the acquisition money was seen as so 
sacrosanct that in a 2003 tweak of the ordinance it was deemed necessary to 
provide a separate 6% off the top for the maintenance of TOPS properties.  In 
2013 another tweak opened the 20% parks category to use for maintenance 
anywhere in the system.  Since then more permissive readings of the 
ordinance have allowed more and more open space funds to go to a wide 
variety of "stewardship" activities.  
 

Given this history, I believe the language should include safeguards for at 
least some level of open space acquisition funding.  The proposed Bill 
Koerner language I attached would put this at 80% of the 30% open space 
account -- which, of course, is only 21% of the whole.  Other proposals are out 
there that would lower this safeguard to 70%, or to even as low as 50% -- but, 
and bottom line, at least some level of open space acquisition money must be 
protected.  It is argued by some proponents of the language before you that 
there isn't really all that much more open space to buy.  Possibly true, but do 
we really know?  We have the Jacobs study to document our park needs, but 
no concomitant study has been done for open space needs -- particularly as 
our city expands farther to the north, east and southeast. 
 

I must say I find the 5% off the top for "admin" to be excessive -- a cool $1 
million and more than three times what is provided currently.  Really? 

 

I hope you will consider these issues.  I will leave you with one more 
thought/question.  Do we really have to do this now?  The current TOPS 
mandate runs until 2025.  This November's election is an odd-year election 
which historically produces a low turnout.  Would November 2022 or even -- 
and possibly better still -- our municipal election in April of 2023 be 



better?  Between now and then there is no change in mayor or council 
membership -- so the local political dynamic shouldn't change.  Would it be 
worth waiting and doing a more detailed look at future open space needs and 
options and getting it right? 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read and consider the points raised above.  If 
you have further questions, I can be reached by phone or email at the 
number/address given here. 
 

With best wishes -- 

 

Kent Obee 

phone: 719-634-2856 

email: kentobee@aol.com 
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